
 
CTF Bulletin 37 23 September 2009 

 

This Bulletin tells you about – 

 

 Age 7 payments - update 

 

Please note these bulletins do not provide details of HMRC contacts. If you have any 

questions on the bulletin, you will find details of the person to contact on the email that 

accompanied this bulletin. 

 

Please ensure the appropriate people in your organisation read this bulletin. 

 

The HMRC website address is www.hmrc.gov.uk and there are pages for CTF providers. 

 

Age 7 payments – update 

CTF bulletin 34 told you about age 7 payments and when they would be notified on 

schedules. 

 

Originally, we expected the first age 7 payments to be notified to providers on schedules in 

response to fortnightly returns to 15 September 2009. Providers may have seen one or two 

age 7 payments notified on these schedules, but a number of providers have contacted us to 

say they have not received any such notifications. 

We have discovered that our batch processing timetables have delayed notifications being 

issued. Providers can now expect age 7 payments to begin to be routinely notified on 

schedules in response to fortnightly returns to 30 September 2009. We are sorry for any 

inconvenience caused. 

http://www.hmrc.gov.uk/
http://www.hmrc.gov.uk/ctf/providers.htm

